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Photo: Women’s Relief Corps Members  ca. 1900

This photo shows members of the Grand Army of the Republic “auxiliary” of the same era. The ladies of the Women’s Relief Corps posed for a group portrait in front of the Sprague home on South Main Street. Only the identity of the two ladies in the porch are known, the McKee twins, Mrs. Harriet E. Cottrell and Mrs. Helen Sprague. 

March is Women’s History Month and below is a poem written several years ago by Ashley O’Mara.

The Heroines of America!

The Heroines of America! Those many we’ve forgot.

The Women with their wit and spunk-Let’s turn to them our thought.

The Revolution’s girls! Like Molly Pitcher, Who fought till the battle was done.

And “The Female Paul Revere,” One Sybil Ludington!

During that dark and menacing time they call the Civil War,

There was that freedom fighter, Harriet Tubman, Who was a Union spy and more.

Crossing the plains and civilizing the West-Our American women pioneers.

Narcissa Whitman, Laura Ingalls-We recognize them here.

The Suffragettes:Susan B. Anthony and Elizabeth Cady Stanton-

They stuck it out, fought for equality until women’s votes were won.

To all the gals in World War II, we focus our attention now.

Both on the home front, and in the WASPS, I have one word-“WOW!”

Those famous women of the air, through sky and space they glide.

Record breaking Amelia Earhart, and astronaut Sally Ride.

When it comes to telling of American girls, female authors wrote alot.

Alcott, Blume, Tripp and Martin-they all changed how we thought.

The Heroines of America!

Their country they held dear. For each and every one of them,

Let’s raise a giant cheer!

The Heroines! The Heroines! The Heroines!

Noyes and Stevens Cemetery books will be ready for press within the next few months. We are still looking for information and photos on the families buried there. These two books will be available at the 150th Oswego County Fair this year. Veterans of Sandy Creek who served from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959 is being written and will be available November 11, 2007.  There is still time to send in your information and photos. 
Winter is here, so please call first to be sure I am in the office before stopping by.  Office hours are Fridays from 9am to 4pm. For an appointment I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. 

Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
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